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The Arc Reacts to Startling New Bureau of Justice Statistics on Crimes against People
with Cognitive and Other Disabilities

The Special Needs Alliance and The Arc collaborate on issues of mutual interest. The Arc
promotes and protects the human rights of people with intellectual and developmental
disabilities and actively supports their full inclusion and participation in the community
throughout their lifetimes.

The Bureau of Justice Statistics (BJS) recently released a report on Crime Against Persons
with Disabilities, 2009-2012 — Statistical Tables. Disabilities are classified according to six

limitations: hearing, vision, cognitive, ambulatory, self-care, and independent living.
Among persons with disabilities, those with cognitive disabilities experienced the highest
rate of violent victimization (63 per 1,000). Violent crime against persons with disabilities
was nearly three times higher than the rate for persons without disabilities. The rate of
serious violent crime—rape or other sexual assault, robbery and aggravated assault—
against persons with disabilities was nearly four times higher than that for persons without
disabilities in 2012.

The Arc, which is running the new National Center on Criminal Justice and Disability with a

grant from the U.S. Department of Justice, Bureau of Justice Assistance, released the
following statement on the data:

“This startling data illustrates what we are hearing from self-advocates, parents,
caregivers, and others within our chapter network and the disability community — people
with intellectual and developmental disabilities are at particular risk of being victims of
crimes of all kinds. It’s a serious problem that we must no longer ignore or treat as a
peripheralissue. In order to effectively address this silent epidemic of unaddressed abuse
and victimization among people with disabilities in the U.S., we must have support from all
levels of the community — disability advocates, law enforcement, victim advocates, legal
professionals, elected leaders, community advocates, and people with disabilities
themselves who know all too well the trauma of victimization and the devastation of
receiving little or no support.

“The Arc’s new Center on Criminal Justice and Disability aims to be a comprehensive
resource to help turn these statistics around so that people with disabilities can lead safer
lives in their community and access support and begin to heal when victimization occurs,”
said Peter Berns, CEO of The Arc.


https://thearc.org/
https://www.bjs.gov/index.cfm?ty=pbdetail&iid=4884
https://www.bjs.gov/index.cfm?ty=pbdetail&iid=4884
https://thearc.org/our-initiatives/criminal-justice/

The Arc’s new National Center on Criminal Justice and Disability is the first national effort
of its kind to bring together both victim and suspect/offender issues involving people with
intellectual and developmental disabilities (I/DD) under one roof. The Center recently
launched its new website.

About this Article: We hope you find this article informative, but it is not legal advice. You
should consult your own attorney, who can review your specific situation and account for
variations in state law and local practices. Laws and regulations are constantly changing,
so the longer it has been since an article was written, the greater the likelihood that the

article might be out of date. SNA members focus on this complex, evolving area of law. To

locate a member in your state, visit Find an Attorney.
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